
 

 

Thursday, 3rd December 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As you know, Mrs Morgan-Soane will be leaving us at the end of this term.  
 
As a governing body we have had the pleasure of seeing Trinity Road Primary School flourish 
under her leadership. Mrs Morgan-Soane has worked tirelessly to raise educational standards, 
instil a love of learning and create an environment where children can do their best, respect and 
value each other, and enjoy coming to school. Since joining our community six years ago, she has 
dedicated an immeasurable amount of time and effort to create opportunities for our children. We 
are fortunate to have an equally dedicated staff team who have valued her unwavering positive 
attitude, compassionate leadership and sense of humour more than ever during the extreme 
difficulties of 2020. We all appreciate everything Mrs Morgan-Soane has done for our school and 
know that she will be greatly missed by children, parents and carers, staff and governors - we wish 
her all the very best for her future plans. 
 
Moving forwards, the governing body is pleased to announce that Mrs Gill Marrion 
has been appointed as Interim Head Teacher from January. Mrs Marrion has 
extensive leadership experience across a range of Essex schools and joins us from 
Long Ridings Primary School in Brentwood. She knows Trinity Road well as she 
completed some of her teacher training here. Mrs Marrion will be working closely with Mrs 
Menown and our great staff team to ensure the ongoing success of Trinity Road, in close 
partnership with governors, parents and carers.  
I am sure you will join us in welcoming Mrs Marrion to our school community. 
The governing body are in the process of recruiting a permanent Head Teacher and we will 
provide an update on this when we have more news.   
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kate Buttimer 
Chair of Governors 
kbuttimer@trinityroad.essex.sch.uk 
 


